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Dear Parents,

On Sunday, the Prime Minister announced the first steps towards easing lockdown.

As part of the plan, schools have been asked to prepare to reopen possibly as early as the 1st June for some pupils- if the scientific advice indicates that it is the right time to do this. The Government has also shared some initial guidance about how schools should manage the phased return.
As a community, we want to get the children back to school- but only when it is safe for everyone, both children and adults, to do so.
The Government has told us that children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 should all be able to attend school from June 1st, together with children who are classed as vulnerable and children of key workers. 

This represents a very significant proportion of the children at Newbrough.

The remainder of the children, it is hoped, will be back in school for a few weeks before the end of term.

We have also been given stringent guidelines which we have to try and put in place- including keeping the children in distinct, small groups throughout the day with no mixing between classes; classes of no more than 15 children; seating the children 2m apart; and increased cleaning of classrooms and equipment and more handwashing. There are likely to be other differences in routines and timetables as well in order to maintain as much social distancing as possible.

We will try our very best to reduce the level of infection risk in school- but children are children, and there will inevitably be a level of risk in them mixing with others- and the younger they are, the harder it is going to be to maintain social distancing rules.

There are also going to be challenges in staffing more, smaller classes- especially as some of our staff are not able to be in school currently- not to mention finding spaces to put all of the different groups.

It is important for us to understand how parents are feeling about the proposals to reopen the school in order to support our planning and preparations. There will not be any fines or sanctions put in place for parents who decide not to send their children into school until the risk of infection is further reduced.
Please could I ask that all of you email a short response similar to the statements below by 3pm on Friday 15th May to admin@newbrough.northumberland.sch.uk :  


•I/we will send my child/children back to school as soon as they are able to return

•I/we will not send my child/children back to school if/ when it reopens in (June/July/ this term) because


•I/we are undecided about sending my child/children back in when the school re-opens and I would like to discuss this with a member of staff


Thank you to all of you for your continued support of the school and for all the hard work you are putting in supporting the children’s learning at home. It is much appreciated.
Stay safe and well.

Kind regards,

Jo Trotter
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